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Pending Approval
Call to Order
Meeting called to order at 2:00 p.m. by Chair, Louise Smallidge.

Members Present:
Louise Smallidge, Chair

John Rheinberger, Vice Chair

Jim Levitt, Treasurer

Bob Rosenquist, Secretary



Diane Blake, Communications and Outreach
Staff Present:

Jay Riggs
Shari Larkin
Other Agencies:
None
Additions or Deletions to Agenda

No changes to the agenda. A motion to approve the Agenda was made by John Rheinberger, seconded by Bob Rosenquist. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA

Items on the Consent Agenda this month are the 2018 MDA Noxious Weed Grant Agreement in the amount of $12,500.00; the 2018 CMSCWD AIS Inspections Agreement in the amount of $5,000.00; and the 2018-2019 Washington County Admin Dept Agreement in the amount of $11,600.00. A motion to approve the Consent Agenda was made by John Rheinberger, and seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried.
APPROVAL OF april 11, 2018 BOARD MEETING MINUTES

A motion to approve the April 11, 2018 minutes was made by Jim Levitt and seconded by Bob Rosenquist. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Items to note this month are $500.00 to add postage to the in-house meter; $1,709.83 payable to Budget Sign for a MSCWMO BMP expense; $501.63 payable to Frattalone’s/Woodbury Ace for water monitoring expenses; $800.00 payable to Metro Conservation Districts for our dues; $1,710.00 payable to Rhithron Associates for VSMP expenses; $4,215.13 payable to Teledyne Isco for water monitoring expenses; $771.75 payable to Viking Industrial Center for confined space expenses; $25,484.40 payable to Anderson & Koch Ford for the new vehicle; $3,989.00 payable to Rebecca Oldenburg for tuition reimbursement and employee expenses; $1,020.84 payable to Teledyne Isco for water monitoring expenses; and $746.00 payable to Washington County Ag Society for the 2018 fair booth rental. A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report, subject to audit, was made by Bob Rosenquist. Seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried.
Board Committee Reports

Personnel – Nothing to report.
Budget and Finance – The draft 2019 Budget is being prepared.
Cost-Share – Nothing to report.
Communications and Outreach – Nothing to report.
AGENCY PARTNER REPORTS

County – There is a meeting on May 21st County Watershed Meeting. Jay is requesting that Board members attend if they are able.
NRCS – Nothing to report.
BWSR – Nothing to report.
MCD/Area IV – The next meeting is May 30th.
Watersheds – Nothing to report.
MASWCD – Jay will be meeting with Brian Watson from Dakota this week to discuss resolution options.
EMPLOYEE REPORTS/PRESENTATIONS/INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

a. WCD and EMWREP Outreach – See Attached and Newspaper Article Binder
b. Presentation – Washington County Natural Resource Management Framework – Jay Riggs
Old Business

a. Building Operations and Vehicles – Nothing to report.
b. 2018 1st Quarter and 2019 Budget Planning – The Budget Committee will meet soon to start discussing the 2019 Budget.
c. Buffers, 1W1P, AIS, and Other Grant Updates – Nothing new to report on Buffers. 1W1P items are later in the agenda. Matt is hiring seasonal employees for the AIS program. We have received additional funding from the City of Scandia, so we will need to hire a couple more people to fill those hours.
d. Position Announcement and Interview Updates – Tony Randazzo has starting working as our Seasonal BMP Designer, and was introduced to the Board. Interviews were also conducted for the BCWD Assistant position. The position has been offered to Cameron Blake, who is currently our BMP Seasonal Maintenance Technician. He will continue some of the maintenance duties until the season ends.
NEW BUSINESS

a. 2017 Audit Proposal – The proposal for the year-end audit has been received from Peterson Company. The fee will be $2,925. A motion to enter into an agreement with Peterson Company to perform the audit was made by Bob Rosenquist. The motion was seconded by Jim Levitt. Motion carried.
b. HVAC Repair Proposal – We have received a quote for replacing the induced draft motor for our HVAC. The total cost is quoted as $1,147.44. John Rheinberger made a motion to approve replacing the induced draft motor. Diane Blake seconded the motion. Motion carried.
c. IT Update and Computer Purchase Request – We have been experiencing a number of difficulties with the software used to perform our data backups. The solution in place now is the free utility provided by Microsoft. PCForce has recommended that we upgrade to an entry level software package to better manage our backup schedule (BackupAssist plus Hyper V Advanced). The cost of this software is $528. A motion to approve the software purchase was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Bob Rosenquist. Motion carried.
d. New Ford Bed Storage Purchase Request – The recently purchased 2018 Ford F-150 will replace the 2003 F-150 as the primary Water Monitoring vehicle in the upcoming field season. After 15 years of use, a number of deficiencies with the storage solutions present in this truck have been identified. It is requested that a DECKED Truck bed storage system be purchased, at a cost of $1,249.95 plus installation. In addition, a spray in bedliner would help protect the bed of the truck. The cost of that would be $550. We are unable to use the previous topper on the new truck, and the estimate for a new one is $1,311. A motion was made by Bob Rosenquist to approve the DECKED Truck bed storage system and the new topper. Jim Levitt seconded the motion. Motion carried.
e. 1W1P Alternate and MOA – The policy committee for 1W1P decided that the alternate cannot be staff. Our primary is Diane Blake, but need a Board member to be the alternate. Bob Rosenquist will serve as the alternate. Also, a motion was made by John Rheinberger to approve entering into the MOA. Jim Levitt seconded the motion. Motion carried.
f. 1W1P Metro Funding WCD Priorities – Jay asked the Board what priorities they are interested in us focusing on of the ones included in the packet. After discussion, they decided on the Implementation (non-structural BMPs) goals. Jim Levitt made a motion to approve non-structural BMPs being our priorities. John Rheinberger seconded the motion. Motion carried.
g. FY16 CWF Soluble P! Partial Payment Request – Tim Behrends – The WCD Staff requests a partial payment to Tim Behrends of $11,807.63 under the FY2016 BWSR Soluble P! grant. This partial payment is for completion of Phase 1 of the entire installation project (the grassed waterway). The district technical representative (James Landini) has performed a site inspection, reviewed the concept plans, and cost estimate. The landowner, Tim Behrends, contracted with his son’s company to install a grassed waterway just north of the intersection of St. Croix Trail and 117th St. Tim will be contracting with a different contractor to complete Phase 2 of the installation (a two-stage sediment basin) around August. The total drainage area is 190 acres of agricultural land that drains to the St. Croix River and the project would remove an estimated 70.0 lbs. of phosphorus per year. A motion was made by John Rheinberger, seconded by Bob Rosenquist, to approve a partial payment of $11,807.53; with payment coming solely from the FY2016 BWSR CWF Soluble P! grant. All members voting yes. Motion carried.
h. SCRA Grant Submittal Request – Request for grant applications for the Lake St. Croix Watershed Improvement Project (LSCWI) has been released by the St. Croix River Association. The funding comes from a Minnesota Clean Water Land and Legacy appropriation specifically for watershed improvements on the Minnesota side of the St. Croix Watershed. In 2018, a total of $200,000 in funding will be available for projects that identify sources of phosphorus loading and to implement best management practices to reduce phosphorus loading to Lake St. Croix. The maximum award is $40,000 and requires a 25 % non-state match. WCD staff requests board approval to submit two applications. The first application would focus on supplementing the projects identified in the 319 grant program. These are high priority, large phosphorus reduction projects throughout the St. Croix drainage in Washington County. The 319 grant fund covers up to 60% of project costs. This LSCWI would contribute to the remaining 40% of project costs in addition to contributions from local partners. The second application would apply for research how native microbial communities benefit plant and soil health. Healthy plant communities and soils contribute to water quality benefits by increasing infiltration and absorption of nutrients and pollutants and reducing runoff. The Washington Conservation District installs annual agriculture to native prairie and installs native prairie buffers. Will inoculation of impacted agricultural soils with native microbial communities improve native plant establishment and soil capacity to absorb stormwater, and transform and break down nutrients and pollutants? The Middle St. Croix Management Organization and the Washington Conservation District will be partnering with the University of Minnesota to conduct this research project. The project will involve harvesting a measure of the microbial community from a native prairie, creating a microbial slurry from native soil, identifying two controls and test plots, inoculating the test plots, and measuring microbial establishment in comparison to controls. The grant request will be $13,000 with match from non-state sources for the installation of the prairie restoration. A motion was made by Jim Levitt, seconded by Bob Rosenquist, to approve the submission of a $40,000 and a $10,000 grant application to the St. Croix River Association Lake St. Croix Watershed Improvement Project (LSCWI) Fiscal Year 2018.
i. LID Conference Training Request – Mike Isensee’s abstract “Optimizing Operations and Maintenance of LID BMPS” was accepted by the American Society of Civil Engineers International Low Impact Development conference in Nashville Tennessee August 12-15, 2018. Additionally, a project funded by the Minnesota Stormwater Research Council, that he encouraged to submit was accepted as well. He would like to attend the conference to share the progress and to meet with leadership of the conference to continue to pursue the national maintenance conference for Minnesota in 2019. The estimate of anticipated expenses is $1,743. A motion to approve the LID conference training request was made by John Rheinberger. Seconded by Jim Levitt. Louise Smallidge abstained. Motion carried.
AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

None
John Rheinberger moved to adjourn the public meeting. Bob Rosenquist seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m. The next scheduled meeting is June 13, 2018 at 2:00p.m. 
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